October 24, 2013

Elias R. Gutierrez, Ph.D.
Professor and Director
Graduate School of Planning
University of Puerto Rico
Po Box 23354
San Juan, Puerto Rico 00931-3354

Dear Professor Gutierrez:

In an October 8, 2013 meeting, the Planning Accreditation Board (PAB) reviewed the University of Puerto Rico Progress Report on the following accreditation criteria for the Program leading to the *Master in Planning* degree:

	Recruitment and Composition (5.3)
(as per PAB Accreditation Standards dated November 2006)	

The Board accepted the submitted report as fulfilling the Program's progress and compliance requirement, and extended the accreditation period for the Program by an additional two years, to December 31, 2017.

Programs whose accreditation expires December 31, 2017 will submit Self-Study Reports in either June or September 2016, depending on the scheduling of the Site Visit which PAB will coordinate in January 2016.

Should you have any questions regarding the Board's actions, please do not hesitate to contact me or PAB Executive Director Shonagh Merits.

Sincerely,

Barbara Becker, Ph.D., FAICP Chair, Planning Accreditation Board Dean and Professor School of Urban and Public Affairs

University of Texas at Arlington Box 19588 - 501 University Hall

Arlington, TX 76019-0588 Phone: 817.272.3300

Copies:

Haydee Seijo, Ph.D., Acting Dean for Graduate Studies and Research Rafael L. Irizarry, Ed.D., Professor and Coordinator of Academic Affairs, Graduate School of Planning

2334 W. Lawrence Avenue Suite 209 Chicago, IL 60625

Planning Accreditation

Board

Phone: 773.334.7200/7210